Mattersey and Mattersey Thorpe Neighbourhood Plan
Notes from the meeting on 18th April  2018

1. Chair – Bob Kendall

2. Apologies – Glynis Marsh, Rob Fraser and Mandy Doughty.

    Present – Adele Haddon, Bob Kendall, Luke Brown, Jezz Fullwood, Martin Doughty, Marilyn             Brogden, Kath Dalton, Nick Woolaston, Dave and Pam Parkes.

3. Notes from the last meeting – Bob Kendall was unable to format the comments forms on Weebly  but comments can still be sent by email, none have been received so far.

Notes were agreed.

4. Updates - Consultation Event – 40 people attended the event ( A big thank you to all who came in the atrocious wintery weather.)

No comments forms were handed in on the day.

Consultation Event 28th April 12-4pm at Mattersey Primary School

Trifold leaflets to be delivered to households, it was suggested that comments forms should be delivered at the same time, Luke will price up printing 350, in black and white to keep costs down, if it is within budget then we will go ahead.

Thanks go to Adele for printing and folding the trifold leaflets.

Luke will produce the maps from the site maps from the event so they can be put on Weebly.

Adele has priced up the cost of a banner £95 for 1

Marilyn to ask Michelle if we can put a banner up at the school gate.

Luke will send photos of other village’s banners.

Np05 and NP09 - Luke will check with Gary if he has information or photos from the Character Assessment.
? Priory as a wedding venue – The Parish Council (P.C.) have written to English Heritage, they say that they haven’t given permission to have their logo on the website, they will be talking to their legal team.
The P. C. has also written to the owners regarding matters of planning permission.

5. Any other business

An email has been received by the steering group about site NP06 from the landowner. Site NP06 had been taken out on the advice of the Conservation Officer. The landowner enclosed a document from North Nottingham Regeneration and Investment Team, the Steering Group (S.G.) have never seen this document, it was sent to the landowner by Bassetlaw Planning Department. This document has some inaccuracies in it. Luke will discuss this issue with the planning department and they will write to the landowner, to make it clear that the Steering Group have not been negligent. The S.G. made their decision on the evidence they were given.
Luke will talk to the Conservation Officer about his report.

Luke will change Appendix 2 to Section 7 on the Appraisal section.

Nott County Council have sent comments about the draft plan, to be put on the agenda for the next meeting.

6. Date and time of the next meeting – May 23rd 7pm in the Church Hall
